
 

On a work day in December (Friday the 16th), Sheri Henshaw 

(KBB), Paul Pugliese (Bartow County Extension Agent), and 

Bartow County’s Master Gardeners  completed a unique recy-

cling project - the transfer of a Shakespeare Garden from the 

Legion Theatre to a vacant space between Ross’ Diner and Lil’ 

Dollz ’N Gentz in downtown Cartersville. The new location is 

very near Cartersville’s Grand Theatre.  

Seven  gardening volunteers worked  five hours to complete the 

project. On a very chilly morning., the “garden recycling” began. 

First the plants were  pruned, dug up, and loaded into a pickup 

truck for the trip across town.  Four large red knockout roses 

and eight boxwood plants took up most of the space.  One large 

crape myrtle, rosemary, thyme, oregano, lavender, dianthus, mint, and  daisies joined 

the rest for the trip to a new home. The  old site was needed for some  much-needed 

workspace expansions of the Legion Theater,  a 75 seat  black-box stage restored the-

ater downtown and the  home of the Pumphouse Players, a local performers guild. 

The hardscape had been moved earlier, and included   columns, a bench, and  lighting  

elements.   Large pots were added by the DDA office to flank the bench on both sides. 

Fortunately, a new  garden home had been prepared  next to the Grand Theater, a 

500 seat restored facility run by Georgia Museums Group..  The site would be much 

closer to several  local  sites, including the Bartow History Museum and the Teacher 

Resource Center.  This will allow the garden to be more easily viewed, used for educa-

tion and entertainment, and more easily enjoyed by the public. 

The garden will include signage that identifies 15 different plants from Shakespeare’s 

works, including the actual lines and plant references, as well as plays they came 

from.  A sign showing the overall design of the space, as well as an entrance sign, will  

aid in interpreting the garden for visitors.  Some plants, such as hollies, had been lost 

due to lack of maintenance in 

the old location, and were 

added to  the new site by an anonymous donor.  Other items added 

were daffodil  bulbs and pansies, representing violets.  In the spring and 

summer, marigolds and daylilies will be added, to complete the garden. 



The Garden’s physical address is 




